PAUL ENDACOTT
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

June 24, 1939.

E«254-39

Mr. F, C. Allen,

Director of Physical Education,
University of Kanssas,
Lawrence, Kansas.,

Dear Doc:

Thanks very much for your letter of
congratulations of June 23.

I wes in Lawrence Monday of Commencement
Day and planned on at least giving you a "hello"

on the 'phone but found myself in meetings from
9:30 in the morning until 5:30 in the evening, at

which time we left for Bartlesville and did not
stay for Commencement on account of the rain.

Siy

PE.RB M



